Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

in Gerrans Memorial Hall, 10 am on 9th September 2016

Present





John Adams                       JA

Assessor – Ruan Lanihorne

Alison Golding                   AG

Assessor – Veryan

David Hubbard                  DH

Alternate reviewer – St Just


David Spreadborough         DS

Assessor - Philleigh
Sue Wagstaff

    SW


MT – Veryan
1. Apologies received from: Brian Chenoweth, Julian German, Ralph German, Helen Hastings, Geoff Pring and Brian Willis.                                                                                           
2. Declarations of interest: None
3. Open period for members of the public to address the meeting:  None present
4. Minutes of meeting held on 26th August 2016: Following unanimous approval the Minutes were signed by JA
5. Matters arising: 
· Action points – SW – 1. SW confirmed that she was continuing work on the review of decisions and outcome summary for the year. 2. SW advised that Cornwall Council had confirmed that the potential site for affordable housing assessed at the last meeting was owned by them but leased out on a 125 lease which commenced in December 2013. DS confirmed that Jon Smith had arranged a visit from Helen Downing of Cornwall CLT which both JS and DS had attended. Helen carried out viability surveys of 4 potential sites for affordable housing and she considered the site assessed last week as acceptable.
· SW gave updates on previously assessed applications:
PA16/06329 – 8 Elerkey Close, Veryan – the PAG were concerned by the proposed use of weatherboarding, an opinion also held by the parish council and the local councillor. Revised plans were submitted without the cladding and approval was granted on this basis. The PAG also had concerns over possible overlooking at the rear of the dwelling but the planning officer considered it acceptable although there was no site visit.

PA16/06646 – Chamnery Fair, St Mawes – the PAG assessed as not in conformity and used the plans with the relocated garage. However, the parish council were not advised of this change and have submitted a detailed comment with concerns over the height of the garage in this new location. There are also objections from neighbours concerning the height of the garage and the potential increased run off from the larger drive/parking area. An amended plan has just been submitted for a single storey garage. No decision has yet been reached.
6. Assessment of:
· PA16/07076 – 15 Seaview Crescent, St Mawes TR2 5BW – Assessed by DS and JA. All agreed in conformity.
· PA16/07923 – Hebron, Tregony TR2 5ST – Assessed by AG and DS. All agreed that the re-siting is acceptable but not ‘non material’ and should be the subject of a full application.
· PA16/07975 – Shag Rock, Portloe TR2 5PS – Assessed by JA and AG. All agreed that the PAG letter should mention the Design Statement and the incorrect weight given to the Local Plan and the fact that the RNDP has passed referendum and been adopted. JA felt strongly the letter should mention NPPF paragraph 60 and highlight the last sentence and the fact that comments are ‘substantiated’ by the views expressed by the community. SW explained that she had recently walked the South West Coast Path where it passes near the site and produced photos showing that contrary to the Statement the site is very visible and all agreed would be more so when the many trees and hedges are removed to accommodate the widened drive. All agreed the main concerns were the design which was not based on the character and distinctiveness of the Roseland, the amount of glazing and potential for light pollution, and the number of trees being removed and the probable removal of more. 
7. AOB: 
· During the meeting DH raised the matter of a Roseland Design Guide and JA explained that the MT had a meeting earlier in the week with Rob Lacey of Cornwall Council to discuss the merits of the document produced by Yvonne Fuller and how this can be expanded to provide a mainly photographic guide to the character and distinctiveness of the Roseland. AG expressed concern that although the RNDP had adopted sections of the Carrick Design Guide many applicants consider it out of date. She suggested the adopted sections should be reproduced on the website in a more modern form, and all agreed. 
· SW reminded the group that due to prior bookings in Gerrans Memorial Hall there are no more scheduled meetings in September. It was agreed to keep the usual meeting day of Friday and relocate if there are sufficient new applications to require another meeting this month.
Meeting closed at 10.50am



S Wagstaff
Action points:

SW – 
1. (Restated) Complete annual Outcome Summary and review of decisions.

JA –

1. Reproduce adopted sections of Carrick Design Guide on RNDP website in more modern form.
